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God is Doing New Things 
 

The Message translates Isaiah 43: 18-19 this way, 

““Forget about what’s happened; 

    don’t keep going over old history. 

Be alert, be present. I’m about to do something brand-new. 

    It’s bursting out! Don’t you see it? 

This is echoed in Revelation 21:5, 

“Look! I’m making everything new.” 

The context of the Isaiah passage reminds the Israelites who are in captivity of what God has done in 

bringing their people out of bondage in Egypt and then tells them to stop living in the past so that they 

can move into the future following the road God will make in the wilderness.  Not only will God provide 

a way for them to return to Jerusalem but God will also provide for the animals in the wilderness.  Not 

only will the people proclaim God’s praise even the wild animals will honor God. 

Revelation 21:3-5 proclaims what will happen when God dwells among us, 

“
And I heard a loud voice from the throne saying, ‘Look! God’s dwelling place is now among the 

people, and he will dwell with them. They will be his people, and God himself will be with them and be 

their God. He will wipe every tear from their eyes. There will be no more death’ or mourning or crying 

or pain, for the old order of things has passed away.’” 

In our discussion at Bibles and Bagels I asked what it would be like if as The Message translates it, God 

“moved into the neighborhood.”  One response asked if we would recognize God if he moved into the 

neighborhood.  Another reflected that God is already in the neighborhood in the least of these.  

Remember the parable of the kingdom in Matthew 25 where the sheep are separated from the goats and 

neither has recognized the King who says, “Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of 

these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me.” 

I was reminded that not only are we to see Christ in the least and the lost we are to be Christ to the least 

and the lost.  
“
Now you are the body of Christ, and each one of you is a part of it.”  1 Corinthians 12:27  

The “you” here is plural in the Greek.  Together we are the body of Christ and individually we each are 

a part of the body. 

When you and I recognize that together we are the body of Christ and when each of us does our part 

then we will see that God has already moved into the neighborhood and we will live in such a way that 

we wipe away tears, and work together with the Holy Spirit to end death and mourning and crying and 

pain.  We will live in such a way that together we freely provide both the water that is necessary for 

physical life and the living water of Jesus the Christ that fills us with the life that is really life. 

I invite you to join together with God in making all things new here in Muncie and around the world. 

Shalom in Christ, 

John 
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    Cluster News 

The South Muncie Cluster will hold its 5
th

 Annual Pork Chop Dinner Fundraiser for Covenant Partners 

Ministries, on Friday, May 3 from 4:00 – 7:00 p.m. at Muncie St. Paul’s UMC, 1707 E 26
th

 St. Cost is 

$8.00 per person with hot dog meals and extra pork chops available for $5.00.   

 

                         Birthdays 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                                                   

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Riverside  Riders 
 

 

 

May 
 

2nd Shelby Murphy 
4th Mark Clevenger 
9th Nancy Carver 
12th Earlene Harvey 
19th Kalie Holt 
20th Jolene Murphy 
22nd Carl Baney 
28th Florence Shelby 
 

 
 

 

June 
 

1st Noah Holt 
8th Debby Pittenger 
9th Barbara Hewitt 
12th Drew DeHaven 
13th Fritz Dolak 
14th Mick Phelps 
16th Jeanne Richardson 
18th John Young 
22nd Herb Blank 
22nd Larry Campbell 
23rd Norm Thompson 
25th Della Stafford 
29th Gladys Hunter 
 
 

      Anniversaries           
May 18

th
 Fritz & Deb Dolak 

May 26
th

 Joe & Sara Mitchell 

June 2
nd

 Joe & Betty Speece 

June 3
rd

 Mick & Jan Phelps 

June 6
th

 Jerry & Ann Golden 

June 6
th

 John & Missi Young 

June 12
th

 Gary & Laura Shadoin 

June 17
th

 Barry & Judy Turner 

June 26
th

 Harry & Florence Shelby 
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JIM’S JOURNEY WITH CANCER 
 

On Saturday, May 18, we will have an opportunity to help one of our own.  As most of you know, Jim 

Reese is having cancer treatments in Houston where the doctors give him a much better cure outlook 

than doctors in Indiana gave him.  The cost of flying to and from Houston every 3 or 4 weeks is not 

covered by any kind of insurance. 
 

10A benefit dinner is planned for Saturday, May 18
th

 from 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm. There will be mini-

meatloaves, sloppy joes, or hot dogs as a main course.  The cost is only $7.00.  The local Master 

Gardeners will have a booth where you will be able to “buy” the time of a Master Gardener (i.e. do you 

need yardwork, weeding, mowing, planting, mulching done?).  The Boy Scouts are participating by 

bussing tables.  The Master’s Charges and the Harvey Small Group will have a bake sale (and there are 

lots of good cooks in these groups).  The Optimists are helping in the kitchen.  The Central Indiana Old 

Car Club will have several of their antique cars in the parking lot.  As one of the organizers, Melinda 

Mitchell, said, “as soon as we mention Jim’s name, everyone wants to know how they can help.”  
 

Jim has been a member of this congregation since he was a child and has played an active part in many 

of the teams sponsored by the church.  He is currently our Finance Chair, a member of the Master’s 

Charges Sunday School Class, a member of the Thursday Morning Men’s Group, one of the founders of 

the Helping Hands ministry, and a member of the Harvey Small Group.  He and Beverly are also the go-

to people for anything that needs to be done with the landscaping at the church or the Community 

Garden.  If there’s an activity where help is needed, you can usually find Jim there. 

 

Riverside is being asked to donate desserts for serving at the meal.  They will be sold for a good-will 

offering.  There will be a sign-up sheet in the narthex on Sunday, May 5 and again on May 12.  The 

hope is for 500 people to attend—that’s many desserts.  Your help is appreciated. 

 

Put this event on your calendar now and plan to attend on the Saturday, May 18
th

 from 4:00 pm to 

7:00 pm. 

 
 

*******************Leading Others into Relationship with Jesus****************** 

5:00 – 7:00 p.m. Sunday May 19 @ Riverside UMC 
There are a lot of hang-ups and fears when it comes to sharing our faith and 
taking the step of inviting someone into the family of God.  Our own United 
Methodist mission statement is "to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the 
transformation of the world," and Jesus commands us to, "go and make 
disciples."  Is there a way to overcome our own phobias and grow in the passion 
of leading others to Christ?  Absolutely!  Todd Austin will challenge and 
encourage you in your faith and in your commitment to be an evangelist - making 
disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world! 
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Give thanks with a grateful heart for… 
 

The IHOP Menõs Breakfast Group for their donati0n to help pay the rent for a needy 

family in Muncie.  

 

Everyone who serves as a Greeter and/or Mingler throughout the year. 

 

Everyone that donated food or supplies and/or served at the dinner recently for the 

congregation at Covenant Partners UM Church. 

 

Jim & Bev Reese for their work on the church grounds. 

 

Larry Campbell and Ron Brown for their work modifying the cabinets and 

installing a new electrical circuit to allow the microwave to be moved off the counter in 

the kitchen at the parsonage. 

 

Sarah McKillip for skillfully leading discussion and Ann Beuoy for providing 

refreshments at the òDo The Mathó environmental program sponsored by 350.org. 

 

Judy Turner for cleaning up one of the classrooms on the lower Level in preparation for 

Vacation Bible School that will be held at Riverside from June 16-20. 

 

Leona Barber for sharing her Easter and St. Patrickõs Day decorations that were on  

display in the Narthex. 
 

 

Notes To: and From: Our Church Family 
 

Thanks for the cards, rides, meals, baby-sitters, and concern for me since I had my toe surgery in 

February.  I appreciate each and every one of you! 
 

Also, thanks to Wilma Grile and Kay Rankin for delivering the bags to Covenant Partners while I was 

unable to drive.  Wilma helps me every month and Kay has filled in for me the past couple of months. 

Linda Keyton 
 

Darwin and I want to thank you for the cards, coming to calling hours in Greentown, and words of 

sympathy on the passing of his sister, Martha Lou Zirkle. 

Darwin & Linda Keyton 
 

Many thanks for your kind thoughts, prayers and the lovely arrangement sent to Bill with his recent 

surgery. 

Bill and Pat Terhune 
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To my friends and family at Riverside – Love, Blessings, and many thanks.  It’s “almost” 

unbelievable—the cards, donations, food, kind words, and blessings my family and I have received from 

all of you.  It’s hard to express enough appreciation, but many thanks! 

Always, Marlene (Boyer) 
 

Congratulations and Blessings to our new music directors, Colin and Emily.  I’m enjoying what you’re 

doing greatly already.  Also, thanks and blessings to our regular musicians—Julia, Deb, Kay and others.  

We’re so blessed to have many good musicians at Riverside. 

Always, Marlene 
 

We thank God for your servant heart, and how that translates into love for God’s people…We can do the 

work of God because of you.  We appreciate you very much. 
 

Thank you for the meal you provided on Sunday, March 24, at Covenant Partners Ministries.  It was a 

wonderful blessing. 

Pastor Linda McBride and everyone at Covenant Partners Ministries 
 

We would like to thank everyone for their monetary support and prayers the weekend we attended 

Acquire the Fire. It was a great weekend of music, speakers, and drama skits. It is a great gathering for 

Christian teenagers. God is touching many young peoples’ lives through this wonderful event. 

Thanks again to our Riverside Family. 

 Aonde Carraway, Kalie, Noah, Tammy Holt, and Amanda Rose 
 

 
 

Kids Hope end of the Year Bowling Party 

  

Who is invited?   Kids Hope Kids and Mentors. 

  

When? Saturday May 18th, 10:00 A.M. to noon 

  

Where?  Ball State Student Center Bowling Lanes on University Avenue 

  

Food:  Pizza & Pop 

  

Parents need to drop your child off and pick them up. 

  

 
Kids Hope Mentors and Prayer Partners thanks for another great year. You made a difference in a 

child’s life. 
 

Our last week for mentoring this year is the week of May 12
th

. 
 

God Bless you and Thanks Again. 
 

Barry  
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Special Music 
Do you sing?  Are you an instrumental virtuoso?  Can you carry a tune gargling salt water?  No 
matter what your talent or skill level you are invited and encouraged to share God's gift of song 
in whatever way you can. Emily and Colin, the music directors here at Riverside UMC, are 
currently seeking volunteers to serve the Lord and the Riverside community through special 
music. All styles, genres, and abilities are welcome. Musical accompanying or collaboration 
is available. If you are interested in sharing your gifts, or know someone who is, please contact 
Emily and Colin. cphart42@gmail.com • (812) 345-0230 
 

Pre-Worship Singing 
“Make a joyful noise unto the LORD, all ye lands. Serve the LORD with gladness: come before 
his presence with singing.”  Colin and Emily invite you to join them for pre-service singing 
from 9:25 to 9:40 every Sunday morning. Learn new songs, make requests, sing old favorites, 
and praise God while building a stronger church family. Hope to see you there! 
 
  

SEEDS OF PROMISE 
 

The kids are learning about the twelve apostles downstairs on Sunday mornings. They are 

asked to know them by name and when they achieve that goal they will receive a certificate. 
 

Another goal is to learn and memorize the Lord's Prayer, the books of the Bible (Old 

Testament and New Testament), the 23rd Psalm, and the Ten Commandments. They will 

receive a Great Achievement Certificate for each of these goals. 
 

Sunday mornings after class, each student receives a take-home page which tells what we 

learned, a memory verse, a weekly suggested Parent/Child Activity, and a weekly Daily Prayer 

to use for that week to help grow and live with God.  
 

On every other Friday Seeds of Promise are finding a great way to start off the weekends. We 

are learning how to pray and what prayer does while we grow in communicating with God. We 

will be watching the Bible series that was on the History Channel recently. I hope to put skits 

together to share with the congregation in the future. The parents of all the kids that get 

involved with Seeds of Promise receive emails and updates on events so everyone knows 

what we are learning and doing at all times. 

 
   

COVENANT PARTNERS MINISTRIES COMMUNITY DAY DATES 
 

Bags are due:  Monday, May 20 for distribution on Wednesday, May 22. 

Bags are due:  Monday, June 24 for distribution on Wednesday, June 26.  

 

Please put the following in each bag:  1 hand soap, 1 dish washing liquid, 1 box of tissues, 4 rolls of 

toilet paper, 1 small bottle/box laundry detergent. 

 
  

http://us.mc1811.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=cphart42@gmail.com
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Mission News 
 

The One Great Hour of Sharing offering of $593.00 supports UMCOR which makes it possible for 

100% of special offerings to go directly to project.  The offering from the Lenten Boxes was $353.73 

and it will be divided and sent to Christian Ministries and Covenant Partners.  Thank you Riverside! 

 

On Mothers’ Day, May 12, we will participate in the “Imagine No Malaria” campaign sponsored by the 

United Methodist Church.  When the campaign started in 2010, a child died every 30 seconds from this 

mosquito-transmitted disease.  Now deaths have been cut in half, and a person dies every 60 seconds 

from malaria.  This is a great opportunity to honor mothers through a special offering. 

 

Riverside is a participating partner in the Delaware County 2013 Poverty Awareness Year.  By being a 

partner, the church will have the opportunity to attend programs focused on poverty issues and 

participate in poverty simulation experiences.   

 

In September the Mission committee will be having a “Baoma Block Party” to help raise funds to 

complete the assembly hall for our United Methodist Operation Classroom Baoma Secondary School in 

Sierra Leone, West Africa.  Look for more details coming this summer. 

 

Riverside’s 2012 Mission summary is listed below: 

 

¶ Collected 542 canned goods for Christian Ministries 

¶ Collected 964 bags for Covenant Partners 

¶ Donated $1,403 for special offerings to go to Covenant Partners and UMCOR emergency 

collections 

¶ Collected $1,192 for Muncie Mission Walk a Mile 

¶ Collected $1,149 for CROP Walk 

¶ We raised an astounding $8,213 for our “Prime the Pump” fundraiser 

¶ We raised $2,365 for the Heifer Christmas project 

¶ We donated coats for children, towels and bedding for the YWCA, diapers for Christian 

Ministries, school supplies, volunteered at Covenant Partner’s Community Day, Christian 

Ministries Food Pantry, Salvation Army Bell Ringing, Sleep Room dinners, Kids Hope 

outreach, and Habitat for Humanity. 

 

 Thank you, Riverside, for your giving, loving, and reaching out heart! 

 

“Even if it’s a little thing, do something for those who have need of help, something for which you get 

no pay but the privilege of doing it.”                             Albert Schweitzer 

 

Prayer 
There will be an exciting new opportunity to strengthen and deepen your prayer life by meeting with a 

group to pray every week together.  We will meet every Tuesday at 9:00 a.m. starting May 7th at 

Riverside.  Please plan to attend.  Contact Sandy Hunter (288-3679) or Fred Wallace (289-0769) for 

more information. 
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MUNCIE, INDIANA, AWAY WORK CAMP 

CAMPERS 
 

March 8, 2013 

RE: 2013 Away Work Camp 

 

Dear Prospective Camper: 

 

 I am in the process of planning our away work camp for 2013. We are going to Manistique, 

Michigan in the Upper Peninsula to work with Habitat for Humanity Hiawathaland.   Map quest 

indicates it is roughly 526.89 miles from Muncie and about 88 miles west of the Mackinac Bridge. They 

are an experienced host of work campers. They have renovated a school building to provide for sleeping, 

shower and cooking facilities (one stop camping). They will be doing renovation work. They plan to 

provide lunches and we will take care of the rest of our meals. 

 

 We will be going the week of September 7 through the 14th. I plan to keep the cost at the $95 

per person. 

 

 If you plan to go it will be necessary for you to view a safety video on the internet and pass 

a quiz by August 1.
 .
 This is a requirement of their insurance. If you pay attention to the video you 

should have no problem passing the quiz. If you fail you can take it until you pass. To view the video 

and take the quiz, go to www.hiawathalandhabitat.com and click on “Volunteer”. Scroll down the 

right side and click on “Lockton”. On right side click on “Step 1 Read” and print out the instructions. 

You will need to refer to the instructions to complete the quiz. Return to the previous page and click on 

“Step 2 Take”. Follow the instructions you printed and take the course titled “Volunteering on a Habitat 

for Humanity Job Site”. Once you pass the quiz you will be directed to the course completion screen 

which you need to fill in the blanks. In the Location field from the drop down click on Hiawathaland 

Habitat, Inc. and for the state Michigan. Once you are done let me know so I can check to make sure 

habitat gets your certificate of completion. I would suggest if you think there is any chance you will be 

joining us that you go ahead and take the quiz and get it out of the way so you do not have to do it at the 

last minute or not get to go because you have not completed the quiz. If you do not have internet access 

and plan to go let me know and we will make arrangements for you to take the quiz. 

 

 Mark your calendars for September 7th and contact me concerning your plans to join us and 

when you have completed the quiz. I will keep you posted as the plans develop and we will have a 

meeting in July or August 

. 

In Partnership, 

 

Joseph M. Speece 

 

Contact me at: Home 765 759 5017; E-mail jmspeece@aol.com be sure to indicate work camp in the 

subject: 7800 W. Londonderry Ct.,  Muncie, IN 47304  

 

 

mailto:jmspeece@aol.com
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WELCOME  

HOSTS & MINGLERS  
Date Outside Door Inside Door Lobby Mingler Sanctuary Mingler 

     May 5 Ron Brown & Larry Campbell Nancy Campbell Sandy Hunter Fred Wallace 

May 12 Bob & Earlene Harvey Pat Brown Marge Salisbury Karen Blank 

May 19 Susan Reno & Sandy Hunter Linda Keyton Janet Schamp Hester Mitchell 

May 26 Jack Stanton & Wilma Grile Virginia Sharp Cindy Miller Lynn Wright 

     

June 2 Mark & Amy Clevenger Ann Beuoy Pat Ashcraft Dorothy Bowman 

June 9 Jerry & Ann Golden Sandy Hunter Betty Lacey Mary Schumacher 

June 16 Fred & Bob Wallace Sandy Jordan Sara Mitchell Marlene Boyer 

June 23 Jack Richardson & Pat Ashcraft Sandy Abbott Wilma Grile Janet Schamp 

June 30 Joe & Judy Van Winkle Susan Reno Earlene Harvey Bob Harvey 
     

PENTECOST SUNDAY 
 

On Sunday, May 19, we will be baptizing and receiving new members.  Plan to attend to support those 

who are being baptized and becoming members.  (Also, don’t forget to wear red.) 

 

NEW FRIENDS OF RIVERSIDE LUNCHEON 
 

On Sunday, May 5, there will be a luncheon for newcomers following the worship service.  The 
luncheon start time is 11:11 a.m. and it will be held in Fellowship Hall.  The purpose of the 
luncheon is to give an opportunity to learn more about our ministries to those who don’t yet know 
us well but have been attending for a while. 
 

2013 Silent Retreat 
United Methodist Women of Indiana 

 

Lights      Camera      Action  
Rev. Mary Ann Moman, leader, was recently appointed as the Rejuvenate Ministry Director of the 

United Methodist Foundation of Indiana and has served churches in Indiana since 1979.   
 

$145.00 per participant 

May 17-19, 2013 -- Friday 7:00pm – Sunday lunch 

Benedict Inn Retreat and Conference Center 

1402 Southern Avenue, Beech Grove, IN 
              Registration forms and more information are available on the table at the back of the sanctuary 
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